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Ron Butler's 1960 TR3A 

TS/67211-L  Built in January 1960 
for the North American market, but 
registered as a 1962 TR3A, thus the 
blue plates (62TR3A) that came with 
the car. The original car was Sebring 
White with a blue leather interior. 
When I got the car from my friend 
Keri McClintock, it was Pale Yellow 
(which I love) over black vinyl. The 
engine bay was painted black. It 
also had a cracked short block. It 
came with the Minilite wheels and a 

full synchro transmission.   

At the gathering point for our rally to the 
Sunset Restaurant last month, a passerby, 
Jason Boling, walked up and told me that he 
recognized the car, that his dad had bought 
the car in Glendale in 1978, in non-running 
condition and painted red, and that his dad 
had rebuilt the engine and had the car 
painted yellow.  

Continued on page 3 



BUSINESS INFO 

GENERAL MEETINGS: 
 
Are held at 7:00 pm on the 1st Tuesday of each 
month unless it falls on a holiday at: 
MIMIS CAF£ 
3375 East Main Street, Ventura, CA 93003          
Corner of Main and Mills (Pacific View Mall) 

2016 GENERAL MEETING DATES: 

May 3, June 7,  

July 5, Aug. 2, Sept.6, Oct. 4, Nov. 1 

Board meetings take place according to the 
needs of the club, usually before or after the 
clubôs General Meeting; but as often as is 
deemed necessary at the discretion of the Club 
President. 

NEWSLETTER 

THE CLEAR HOOTER is your Club Newsletter 
and it is published monthly.   The deadline for 
submission of any camera ready or digital ads, 
stories, reports and information that youôd like to 
see in the next issue is the 23rd of the month 
prior to publication. 

Items may be sent to the editor at:  
dtreid@gmail.com 

For Sale ads are free to members.                  
Non-members pay $25.  Ads run 3 months, 
unless otherwise indicated by the seller.  Any 
commercial ad or to open a commercial account  
please contact Allen Merriam, 
alyn123@sbcglobal.net  

Membership dues are $40 to join and $30 to 
renew yearly.  Make sure we have your e-mail 
for newsletter deliveries.  If you need to have one 
snail mailed to you please let the editor know, 
dtreid@gmail.com 
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Your CCBCC Board Members For 2016 
 
PRESIDENT 
Jim Hill   jhill@oilguys.com  
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
 
RECORDER   
Martin Keller    mhkflyer52@outlook.com  
   
TREASURER 
Sue Wellwood  (805) 469-7842 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
Pam Justin          pjquilter1@hotmail.com  
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Terry Schuller         dtreid@gmail.com 
 
ADVERTISING & CLASSIFIED ADS 
Allen & Lynn Merriam (805) 643-6657 
 
WEBMASTER 
Patrick Redd  (805) 746-5379 
 
CLUB HISTORIAN (non-voting) 
Bob Prieve   (805) 495-9795 
 
CLUB PHOTOGRAPHER (non-voting) 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
  
PRESIDENT CONSULTANT (non-voting) 

Vacant 
 
REGALIA & RAFFLE (Non Board 
member)  Julie Root (805)676-1465) 
 
THE CLEAR HOOTER! Is the newsletter 
of the Central Coast British Car Club, 
formerly The Central Coast Triumphs, 
founded in 1984 by Mrs. Lee Bloomquist 
and is a chapter of the VTR, Vintage 
Triumph Register 
CENTRAL COAST BRITISH CAR CLUB 
P.O. Box 503 
Ventura, CA 93002     

mailto:pjquilter1@hotmail.com


        Presidents Letter  
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  Continuation of Ron Butlers cover picture 

Upgrades to the car since I have had it include a full engine rebuild with new short block and 86mm pistons 
to bring it up to TR4 spec 2138cc. Rebuilt full synchro transmission with added electric overdrive. New 
wiring harness. Stainless steel exhaust. New Pale Yellow paint job including the engine bay. New carpets 
and black leather seats with black piping. (We found the old blue leather under the black vinyl.) The car 
tended to overheat on the hottest summer days so I replaced the 4-blade fan with the yellow 8-blade TR6 
fan conversion which completely solved the issue.  My somewhat purest mechanic at the time, the late and 
dearly missed Jim Strohmeir of British Motor Works, groused that "it doesn't sound like a TR3 anymore, it 
sounds like a TR6." I added new side curtains, Stayfast canvas tonneau and convertible top. And just 
lately put in the LiteZupp LED tail lights. I run the car with the non-standard TR2 red plastic license plate 
lamp cover to improve the light signature in back. The other minor deviation is a vinyl wood grain veneer 
over the instrument cluster plate which, again, I'm actually fond of. All in all, the car is now pretty 
completely configured as a TR3B, and she runs like a top. 
 
Favorite comment came from a guy on a Harley who pulled up next to me at a light. He looked over, 
smiled and said, "How come YOU don't have to wear a helmet?"  

The Brunch Run on the 26
th
 of March that Michael put together was a great trip to the Sunset Restaurant in 

Malibu.    Thank you again Michael for a great day.   The weather was perfect.  It was my first trip to the 
Sunset Restaurant and both the food and view were great.  We had a nice drive back stopping in Malibu to 
look at an open house on the beach that was glued to the cliff.  Beautiful home but pricy at $15 million! 
 
The run to the Nethercutt collection is planned for this weekend.  The meeting place will be the IHOP at 
718 W. Ventura St. in Fillmore.  This is at the intersection of HWY 126 and W. Ventura St.  This is also 
where HWY 23 from Moorpark meets HWY 126.  We will leave the IHOP at 8:45, so plan your ride time to 
get there, eat or coffee.  There is not an official breakfast at IHOP with the group.  
  
The club event for May is a lunch run to COLD SPRING TAVERN on May 14, 2016.  Club members will 
meet at the usual place, Seaward and 101 at Golden China restaurant at 9am.   The tour starts at 9:30. 
This drive will take approximately 2 hours through beautiful back country.  If that is too much driving for 
you, you may take the freeway. 
   
The next event set for June 18

th
 is a brunch run to the Getty Villa museum.  This building is an amazing 

copy of an excavated Roman Villa and is a beautiful museum. More details to come.   
  
Our big car event at the Oxnard Harbor is coming up on July 17

th
 and we will need many volunteers to 

help make this a successful event.  This is a big event and we get clubs from all over California that will at-
tend.   Please show up at the next club meeting and let us know what you can do to help.  If you canôt 
make the meeting and want to help please let any of the board members know.  
  
Our next club meeting will be a Mimiôs restaurant in Ventura on Tuesday May 3

rd
, the board will meet at 

6pm with the general meeting at 7 pm.   
 
My family has set up at trip to Hawaii to celebrate my birthday so I apologize that I will not be able to make 
the meeting.  
Jim, President CCBCC 



 

MINUTES OF THE CCBCC  
GENERAL MEETING  April 5th, 2016 

  

By-Laws for CCBCC. 
 
The clubs by-laws have been updated and approved by the board and have been put to a vote of the 
general membership present at the club meeting. The general membership vote was 19 yes to 0 no. 
The approved by-laws will be posted on the clubôs web site and accessed by using the password to down 
load a copy. 
 
2016 Car Show on July 17, 2016  
 
The 2016 CCBCC car show is coming down the road like a fast car. All of the required permits have been 
secured and approved. 
The site has been reserved and the layout of the event is finished. 
Jim Hill and Martin Keller will co-chair the event and Joel Justin will be the registrar for the event. Pam 
Justin will be working on the sponsorship end of the event. Patrick Redd has stepped up to do the art 
work for the flyer and the t-shirt design. We still need people to step-up and volunteer to help at the 
registration table on the day of the show and to help place the vehicles on the event field on the day of the 
show. We are also looking for raffle prizes for the raffle table to be raffled off during the day. These prizes 
should be car related. There will be a sign-up sheet for volunteers for the car show so if you can help in 
anyway please sign-up as this is the event that show cases the club and our cars and needs your support. 
Contact Jim Hill or Martin Keller if you need more information or want to volunteer to help. This 
information can be found on the clubôs web site. 
 
The May Brunch Run will be May 14, 2016. 
 
The club will be going to the Cold Springs Tavern in Santa Barbara as this event was originally to have 
been taken in January but was canceled due to weather. More information will be coming via e-mail so 
keep an eye out for this information. 
 
June Drive / Run. 
 
On June 18, 2016 the club will be driving down to the Getty Villa on the PCH as a group. Pam Justin will 
be the point of contact and will need an accrete head count. The contact information can be found on the 
clubôs web site. 
 
July 30

th
 Ventura Alumina Car Show. 

 
The club in past years has supported this car show. We had eight members that displayed their cars at 
this show. It supports the Ventura Alumina All Classes and local high school as it is held at the high 
school. More information will be coming and Darrel S. Struth will be the point of contact for this event. 
 
Club Newsletter. 
 
Terry Schuller has expressed that she still needs articles and photos for the clubs news letter so if you 
have an article or interesting story about your car or a vehicle please take the time to contact Terry and 
she will gladly take your article or photos to use in the clubôs newsletter and will even 
give you credit. Terryôs contact information can be found on the clubôs web site. 
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This drive will take approximately 2 hours through beautiful back country.  If that is too much driving for 
you, you may take the freeway and follow # 10 below. 

We will meet at Cold Springs Tavern at about 11:30, they will be expecting our group. 
 
 
Route: 
1.  Meet at the usual place, Seaward and 101 at Golden China restaurant.  At 9am, Tour starts at 9:30.  
Take 101 North 
2.  Turn off on Hwy 33 and take it until you reach Hwy 150 (Baldwin Road) and turn left, go around Lake 
Casitas.   
3.  Hwy 150 splits into 150 and Hwy 192 (near the beginning of the Carpenteria area).  Take Hwy 192 at 
this "Y" 
4.  Hwy 192 is called Foothill Blvd through Carpenteria 
5.  Foothill Rd. comes to a "T" , Turn right. 
6.  Hwy 192 is called East Valley Rd, behind the Summerland area 
7.  Continue on Hwy 192 on the backside of Monticeto 
8.  Hwy 192 comes to another "T", turn right (left is Sycamore Canyon Rd) 
9.  Continue on Hwy 192 until you come to Hwy 154 
10.  Take 154 to the right (San Marcos Rd.) 
11.  Go up the the mountain to the top, then, one mile down the valley side, turn left onto Stagecoach                  
Rd.  Take a direct right and go down the canyon for about 1.5 miles to the Tavern 
 
This is an approximate 2 hour drive. 

 
Terryôs Cell  (805)479-2346 
 
Please RSVP as I need approximate number of participants to let the restaurant know ahead of time. 
Please e-mail me:  dtreid@gmail.com.    We have only 7 signed up.  This may get postponed till fall. 
 

         
                        

CCBCC UPCOMING EVENTS 
LUNCH RUN TO COLD SPRING TAVERN 

May 14, 2016 
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Pictures from the Malibu Run 
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Other car events coming up 

              
            SUNDAY 
              MAY 22 
           9AM ï 4PM 
 

ALL BRITISH CAR MEET AND AUTO JUMBLE 
WOODLEY PARK, VAN NUYS 

 
DIRECTIONS: Woodley Ave. between Burbank Blvd. and Victory Blvd. just North of the intersection of the 
405 and 101 Freeways. (531 F7, Thomas guide) 
Info: (626) 797-4221             info@queens-english.org www..Queens-English.org 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ENTRY FORM FOR PREFERRED ADMISSION AND PARKING 
 

Years makes & 
models:___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Owner's name:___________________________________________Tel:_______________ 
 
Address:_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________________________ 
 
1st Car $20, 2nd Car $15, 3rd or more Free 1st Motorcycle $15, 2nd $10, 3rd or more Free 
 
Swap Meet USED AUTO PARTS ONLY! $20 _________ 
Commercial vendors $100 per space. MUST PRE REGISTER BY APRIL 1 
Amount Enclosed:__________ 
 
RELEASE STATEMENT (Must be signed by registrant) 
I hereby agree to the following conditions for attending and entering vehicles in Queens English at Woodley Park on May 22, 2016. I agree to 
release the organizers, volunteers , staff and the City of Los Angeles from any and all liability for injuries, damage, or loss arising from my entry 
and attendance at said event. 

 
Signed:___________________________________________ Date:____________________ 
 
Mail Entry and Payment to:  QUEENôS ENGLISH 
     P. O. Box 2299 
     Toluca Lake, CA 91610-0299 
 
Please make checks payable to: "QUEENôS ENGLISH" Please mail by May 10, 2016 
 
Register online at www.Queens-english.org Late registration $25 at the gate. 
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Getty Villa Outing 

Driving Tour and Lunch 

 

When: Saturday, June 18th 

Where: Pleasant Valley Rd. / Santa Rosa Rd. 

 Park & Ride 

When: 9:30am ï departing at 9:45am sharp 

Bring: Good shoes for walking, cap/hat, 

 water, camera, $15 for parking 

Plan: 
We will go cut down to Hwy 1 and follow it along to the Getty Villa. Our target ar-
rival time to the Getty Villa is 11:00am. Once there we will have time to wander 
around a bit and eat lunch before our Garden Tour at 1:30pm. You can bring a 
picnic lunch or buy lunch at the caf® there. You canôt bring alcohol, but can buy 
beer and wine there. 
 
There is a maximum of 30 people, so RSVP early to get your spot! 

Anyone interested in flying to Santa Rosa Island? 

I am trying to put together a trip via plane to Santa Rosa Island in the next couple of months from Camarillo 
airport.  The cost would be approx. $175 per person.  The plane takes 8 people and that would be a 4.5 hr 
on the island.  This would probably be a mid week trip if I can get participants.  If not then the weekend 
could work; but I am sure they are pretty booked.  We would have a naturalist to lead hikes or take us 
around in a vehicle.  You take lunch with you and eat on the island. 
 
Please drop me an e-mail:  Terry Schuller dtreid@gmail.com if you are interested. 

Sports Car Art has a new newsletter published.  Please click on link below to see the new cars he is  
Illustrating and other interesting information. 
 
http://us8.campaign-archive2.com/?u=d3778eee152ed8b62fd49c57b&id=47fc8823cd&e=ffc8b0617a 

Information from Sports Car Art 

http://us8.campaign-archive2.com/?u=d3778eee152ed8b62fd49c57b&id=47fc8823cd&e=ffc8b0617a


 
 

 

Page 9 

MILESTONE CAR SOCIETY OF CALIFORNIA  
10th YEAR 

 
2016 FATHERôS DAY CAR SHOW 

JUNE 19
th
 

 
 

AT THE BEAUTIFUL CHANNEL ISLANDS HARBOR IN OXNARD 
 

Dear Auto Enthusiast, 
 
Once again itôs our great pleasure to invite you and your company to participate in our 10

th
 annual Fa-

therôs Day Car Show.  We are still presenting our show at a fantastic waterfront marina location at Chan-
nel Islands Harbor in Oxnard, California.  We have a large grassy park setting with the backdrop of sail 
and powerboats and many restaurants and shopping opportunities nearby.  
 
The show format will be relaxed with awards chosen by driver entrants.  Classes will be determined based 
on registration. 
 
Exiting raffle!! 50/50 drawing Music!! And much more!! 
 
The Milestone Car Society looks forward to your participation in our 10

th
 Fatherôs Day Car Show at the 

Harbor. 
See registration form for details. 
 
Regards, 
 
Theresa Wagner and Jerry Lybolt Show Chairman      
23568 Erwin St. 
Woodland Hills, CA 91368 
818-590-7924 
terrywag849@gmail.com 
 
A portion of the show proceeds will benefit local charities 

Other car events coming up 
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Info on our Big Car Show 
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